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April 11, 2019 
 
Ms. Jana Saba     Data Request Response Center 
Rocky Mountain Power    PacifiCorp 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330  825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116   Portland, OR 97232 
 
Re: Advice No. 19-05, Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric Service 

Schedule No. 118, Low Income Weatherization; Docket No. 19-035-T04 
 
Dear Ms. Saba: 
 

The Public Service Commission (“PSC”) reviewed the March 19, 2019 filing by PacifiCorp 
proposing modifications to Electric Service Schedule No. 118, Low Income Weatherization, Sheet Nos. 
118.2, 118.3, 118.5, and 118.6. The proposed tariff changes expand the eligibility criteria for certain 
insulation measures, add crisis measure funding, expand the cooling system replacement offering, and 
extend energy education to all customers served through Schedule 118. PacifiCorp’s analysis shows the 
Low Income Weatherization Program is expected to remain cost effective. PacifiCorp requests an 
effective date of April 19, 2019 for the proposed tariff changes. 

 
The PSC also reviewed the April 2, 2019 comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities 

(“DPU”), the Office of Consumer Services (“OCS”), and Utah Clean Energy (“UCE”). The DPU and the 
OCS recommend the PSC approve the proposed changes. The DPU concludes the proposed changes are 
cost effective and consistent with the goal of promoting cost-effective DSM programs. The OCS asserts 
the changes will provide additional benefits to Schedule 118 participants while remaining cost effective. 
UCE supports approval of the proposed tariff changes and recommends that PacifiCorp continue to work 
with the Utah Weatherization Assistance Program to identify ways to expand the impact of the program.  

 
Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and parties’ comments and recommendations, Schedule 

No. 118, Sheet Nos. 118.2, 118.3, 118.5, and 118.6 are approved as filed, effective April 19, 2019.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#307572 


